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BY EMAIL and RESS  
  March 17, 2016 
 Our File No. 20150089 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Attn:  Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
 Re:  EB-2015-0089 – Milton Hydro – Scheduling  
 
We are counsel for the School Energy Coalition.  We have reviewed the letter from counsel for 
the Applicant, and support in principle the request for rescheduling.  In our view, rescheduling to 
allow the Applicant to provide the additional information will make the hearing more efficient, 
and make the oral evidence more helpful to the panel in making its decision. 
 
That having been said, we note that March 30th is scheduled for the Enbridge Stakeholder 
Conference in the North Hearing Room, and March 31st is tentatively scheduled for the Ottawa 
River oral hearing.  While each of those is probably only half a day, there is the potential for 
conflict.  The following week appears to have more available dates. 
 
All of which is respectfully submitted. 
 
Yours very truly, 
JAY SHEPHERD P. C. 
 
 
 
Jay Shepherd 
 
cc: Wayne McNally, SEC (email) 
 Interested Parties 


